FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Location INBOUND Lutterworth Rd and Aylestone Rd. At Soar Valley Way how many private hire cars (not hackney carriages) have you attempted to prosecute (I am not interested in appeals) for use of the bus lane.
and 2) same query at junction of Middleton St.

Please note that Leicester City Council does not have the power to prosecute, we have civil power under the Transport Act 2000 section 144 and the Transport Management Act 2004.  Prosecution is a matter for the police, not LCC. The police would prosecute for dangerous driving, driving without due care etc. where bus lane usage is concerned 
Leicester City Council does not prosecute in relation to bus lane contraventions, where there is camera enforcement, LCC will issue a Penalty Charge Notice, (PCN) this is not a criminal matter/prosecution.  We have camera enforcement on Soar Valley Way, Lutterworth Road and the junction at Middleton Street.  The Council issues a PCN to all drivers who contravene the bus lane usage.  We cannot identify how many private hire taxis have been issued a PCN as the camera captures the vehicle registration, make and model only.  

Therefore to answer your request, we do not prosecute private hire cars, we also do not hold information in relation to the number of PCN’s issued to private hire cars.  

Staff would need to trawl through thousands of records from 2012 onwards to ascertain if a private hire car had made a representation against the notice issued. 

Section 12 of the Act allows a public authority to refuse a request for information where the cost of dealing with it would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450 (equivalent to 18 hours of work).

This is therefore a refusal notice under the provisions of Section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
